Comments and Recommendations from the Arts and Humanities 1 Subcommittee on History of Art & AFAMAST 2009 on August 20th, 2024 (DRAFT)
0. Comment: The Subcommittee observes that the grading scales in the syllabi do not include the mark of D+ and wants to ensure that this was done intentionally and is not an oversight. Additionally, the Subcommittee offers the friendly advice to the departments to consider formatting the grading scales in a more reader friendly manner, perhaps by using only one column with the appropriate number of rows. [Syllabi p. 10]
0. Comment: The Subcommittee notes that the use of the term “unit” in the course calendar might be confusing to students as oftentimes syllabi use the word “unit” to mean a part of a course that is focused on a specific topic. The Subcommittee simply offers the suggestion to consider the term “week” instead of “unit” in the calendar to prevent possible confusion among students. [Syllabi pp. 14-19]
0. Recommendation: The Subcommittee asks that the department adjust the AFAMAST syllabus to reflect the proper department listing, as the course is referred to as History of Art 2009 at the beginning of the syllabus on page 1. 
0. Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends that the units alter or remove part of the following contradictory text in the syllabi in order to offer more clarity to students regarding expectations: 
3. In the description of the annotated bibliography assignments, it is stated initially that students will choose 15 readings from the course and 5 readings from outside the course for their entries. However, towards the end of the description, it is stated that students will write a total of 30 entries – 12 from weeks 1-7 and 18 from weeks 7-13 – which is not only a different number of entries but also does not seem to include any out-of-class sources as previously mentioned. [Syllabi pp. 8-9]
3. The sections concerning late work state that late work will be accepted on a case-by-case basis and considered for full credit, while the following sentence states that students can receive up to 75% of the total grade for late work. [Syllabi p. 10] 
0. Recommendation: The Subcommittee notes that template language has been left in the syllabi and recommends that the departments remove this language. [Syllabi pp. 3, 9] 
0. Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends that the syllabi state that these courses are part of the New General Education (GEN) curriculum in the language preceding the LVPA and REGD Goals and Expected Learning Outcomes. [Syllabi pp. 2-3]
0. Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends that the department use the most recent version of the Student Life Disability Services Statement in the syllabi, which was updated in May 2024. The updated statement can be found in an easy to copy/paste format on the Arts and Sciences Curriculum and Assessment Services website. [Syllabi p. 12]

